## December 13, 2017

## Dear President Trump

Today I am asking you to withdraw my name for consideration as the Assistant Administrator of the Office of Chemical Safety and Pollution Prevention. My stepping aside avoids unnecessarily politicizing the important environmental protection goals of Administrator Pruitt. I sincerely and deeply appreciate all the love and support by my family, friends and colleagues during this "surprising" confirmation process. I especially look forward to working with each of my colleagues in future collaborative efforts, similar to those in the past with Toxicology Excellence for Risk Assessment: <a href="https://www.tera.org">www.tera.org</a>.

Sincerely,

Michael L. Dourson, PhD., DABT, FATS, FSRA

Senior Advisor to the Administrator

U.S. Environmental Protection Agency

dourson.michael a epa.gov

202-564-2463

www.epa.gov